MAYOR **David R. Martin** 



888 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD STAMFORD, CT 06904 -2152

Mark McGrath

Land Use Bureau Chief

**DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS** 

Land Use Bureau Chief Ralph Blessing

Deputy Director of Planning **David W. Woods, PhD, FAICP** (203) 977-4718 dwoods@stamfordct.gov

September 30, 2020

Mayor David R. Martin City of Stamford 888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor Stamford, CT 06904-2152

RE: PROPOSED SALE - 66 WEST PARK PLACE a/k/a 0 WEST PARK PLACE & PARK SQUARE WEST III

Dear Mayor Martin:

At its September 29, 2020 meeting, the Planning Board unanimously recommended approval of the Proposed Sale of 66 West Park Place a/k/a 0 West Park Place & Park Square West III pursuant to Sec. 9-6, Special Sales, which authorizes the sale of City-owned property "subject to such terms and conditions as the Mayor may deem to be in the best interest of the City."

The Board reviewed this request pursuant to Connecticut General Statute Section 8-24 and Section C6-30-13 of the City Charter and finds this request to be consistent with CGS Section 8-24, and the City Charter Section C6-30-13, as well as consistent with the adopted 2015 Master Plan.

Sincerely,

STAMFORD PLANNING BOARD

Theresa Dell, Chair

cc: Board of Finance

Board of Representatives

TD/lac